	Minutes

	CONCORD AMERICAN BASEBALL LEAGUE
	September 21, 2000

Board of Directors Meeting



	ATTENDEES:

	Craig Gietzen
	Mike Galindo
	Kathy Sheehan
	Chris Sheehan

	Bill Finn
	Gregg Savage
	Dorothy Sansoe
	Jim Brophy

	Bob Krasner
	
	
	

	ABSENT:  Mike Costello, Tim Hovland, Greg Lisle, Dick Stoddard



	Minutes

	Called to order at 6:40

Craig filled the board in on what took place at the District 4 meeting on September 19th.  The next meeting will be on October 17th at Glenbrook School at 7:30.  All board members were invited to attend.  At the Western Division meeting District 4 requested a pilot program for 7-9 year olds.  The pilot would be to reduce the pitching mound to 40 feet and allow the players to pitch instead of using a pitching machine.  Craig reminded the board that all communications should go through him first, then to Ernie Lewis at District 4.  All charter forms will go to Ernie Lewis this year.  There has been a lawsuit filed against Little League because boys don’t play softball.

March 3rd and April 1st are the dates for umpire clinics.  It has been recommended that next year if league umpires do not show up for a tournament game the league will not be allowed in the tournament next year.  The recommendation is being considered.

The MyTeam.com web site is being used by 11 of the 16 leagues in the district.  District 4 is going to be using it.



	Discussion was held on the appointment of our Stat Master.  Skip Weinstock was nominated.  A motion was made and approved to appoint Skip as the league’s Stat master.



	Discussion was held on the appointment of a new Chief Umpire.  Shawn Stoops had notified Craig that he would not be able to fulfill the duties for this upcoming year.  Bob Krasner was nominated.  A motion was made and approved to appoint Bob as the league’s Chief Umpire.



	Discussion was held on the revisions to the display of the budget and financial statement to be distributed at the General Membership meeting.  Additional revisions will be made.



	The revisions to the forms were discussed.  A motion was made and approved by the board to accept the forms package.



	The format of the Volunteer Program was discussed.  It was agreed that the following people would be exempt from the volunteer fee at signups:  Board Members; Appointed Officers.  It was further agreed that the following people would be refunded their fees at the start of the season:  Managers, Coaches, Assistant Coaches.  Players families will be required to volunteer for shifts based on the following schedule:


1 Player


3 Shifts


2 Players


4 Shifts


3 or More Players

5 Shifts

A shift will consist of any of the following:  1 Snack Shack shift, Umpire 1 game, Scorekeeper for 1 game, provide 4 hours of field maintenance, or be a Challenger Buddy for one game.




	Discussion was held on the policy of “calling up” a player from one division to the next during the season.  Discussion was held on the differences between the current policy and the 1999 policy.  Board members were asked to review both policies in preparation for a vote at the next meeting.



	Player fees were discussed.  It was moved and approved to maintain the fees at the current level for all divisions except Challenger.  Fees will be $80 for one player; $155 for two players; $200 for three or more players.  Challenger fees will be lower to reflect the lower number of games played.  Fees for the Challenger Division will be $40 for one player; $75 for two players; and $100 for three or more players.



	The following expenditures were approved by the Board to be paid out of the balance of funds from the 2000 season:  Snack Shack Improvements - $2,987;  $4,000 for cinder and new bleachers.  Greg Savage will obtain several bids on repairs to the sprinkler system and improvements to the fields for consideration at the next board meeting.



	Greg reported that he has checked out the condition of the equipment and, while a lot of it is still usable a lot needs to be replaced.  It has been a number of years since much of it was purchased.  The Board approved an increase to the 2001 Season budget of $5,000 for equipment replacement.  



	Discussion on background checks was tabled until the General Membership meeting.



	Craig informed the board of the possible need to replace Mike Costello.  Mike may not be able to fulfill his duties due to work requirements.



	The board approved the purchase of hats totaling $250 to be sold at signups.  Mike Galindo will look into the cost of shirts and sweatshirts for discussion at the next meeting.



	Meeting was adjourned at 10:15.
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